A meeting was held on September 6, 2011 at the Charleswood Legion chaired by Dennis Turek with presenters: John Graham (GeoTube Contractor), Don Walsh (Reeve of Woodlands) and Frank Minaker (Re-entry Coordinator for Woodlands).

Wave Break Project
 Mr. Graham made a short presentation dealing with the technical aspects of GeoTube installations. They have a forty year history of use and are used primarily as a protective barrier that over time blends into the natural, sand setting. They are fast to deploy and elevate an area. They are sand-filled tubes consisting of an underlay or scour apron made up of two tubes that prohibit ‘under erosion’. The apron itself is 27 feet wide and requires a total width of 30 feet from the shoreline. The main structure is another much larger sand-filled tube that is 6 ½ feet tall and 12 ½ feet at its base. The project is intended to provide a temporary wave break. The installation along the whole shoreline in Woodlands is expected to take 14 – 16 days, weather permitting. The project is set to begin immediately at 323 moving south to the end of the Woodlands area of the beach. The second phase will move to 301 moving south to 322, funds permitting.
There were many questions that were handled by the Reeve and Mr. Minaker. It was explained that the funds provided by the province may be insufficient for the total Woodlands area shoreline. Mr. Walsh indicated that some money from reserves in the RM may be used to extend the coverage area. No buildings would be sacrificed for the trial project funded by the Province. As well, Mr. Graham assured owners that mature trees would be spared but that some brush already flood affected would be cleared. Several questions focused on concerns for further loss of property in reclaiming sand from the battered shorelines that already have claimed former yards. Mr. Graham was confident that the channel would lower the lake and that the former sand berms would return as lower lake levels and wind action bring back the sand from the lake. He commented several times on the temporary aspect of the structures acknowledging that they are not intended to be ‘ice breakers’ and that damage could occur in the spring if water levels remained high. For every ten feet of tube there would be the equivalent of a semi and a half load of sand. Should the tubes be opened once the water recedes, there would be a huge amount of sand to help energize a beach area.
Assessments
Tax assessments have been waived from June to December. Any appeals should be directed to the Portage La Prairie reassessment branch. They have not discussed 2012 assessments with the Province. Box Cox informed us that the appeals deadline has been moved to the end of November to allow for challenges to the new assessments coming out for the 2012 tax year.
Demolition of Level 4 Structures
Under the Municipal Act, the RM of Woodlands will demolish level four structures deemed unsafe by the Fire Marshall and Provincial inspectors starting September 7. Property owners have been notified and are invited to provide information so that crews can remove valuables from these homes. The rubble will be disposed of by the RM.  A question was asked requesting time to get a second opinion on the viability of his structure. He was assured that this could be possible by moving his demolition to the end of the list but cautioned that if he did not act in a timely manner that he may find himself issued with an order to demolish and dispose of his building at his expense. There are 24 level four buildings affected by this action. The demolition contractor is North Interlake Construction from Gimli. Appraisals of level four homes have been completed but no notification has gone to home owners yet. 
Hydro


Hydro has inspected the area to determine a plan for lines – whether above or below ground. The report and decision is expected within days. It was pointed out that in some cases rebuilding or moving homes as part of permanent mitigation could only be done by having Hydro move their lines.

When can we return?
No one can speculate a return date as much depends on factors like lake levels, power, holding tanks and more. Mr. Minaker noted that a lot must be done before the order is lifted.
The Emergency Channel
Mr. Minaker and several audience members referred to contractors who report that no work has begun on the actual channel. Mr. Turek offered a recent meeting with Mr Topping as a different, more optimistic report. He was shown photographs of work being done on the channel and Mr. Topping explained that this preliminary work would allow the channel to be relatively quickly and within the timelines they had established before freeze up. Dennis cautioned us to be critical of rumour particularly those relayed via Facebook.

